## Lynne Baldwin

From: **George Smith** 08 April 2021 08:10 Sent: To:

DC Support

Subject: FW: Wroxton Motorcross Track application 21/00517

From: Jenny and Mark **Sent:** 07 April 2021 17:35

To: George Smith < George. Smith@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk> Subject: Wroxton Motorcross Track application 21/00517

## Dear Mr Smith,

I am writing to you ahead of the council considering the above planning application.

As a resident of Hornton since 1987 I have been used to the track being utilised by the local Banbury Motorcross Club for a few meetings a year without too much intrusion.

Over the past few years, however, we have seen the track grow in size, the amount of bikes and the noise increase and the amount of traffic travelling to and from the site escalate.

I understand that this has happened without planning and without giving people living near the track the chance to raise their concerns.

Over the past few months during lockdown many of us have enjoyed getting out more in the peace of the countryside it would be nice to preserve this and not have the roar of motorbikes over many weekends. I am also concerned about the traffic travelling along a very small road and exiting on a blind bend. I have pulled over on three occasions to let white vans and trucks pass from the site and have got caught with a continual stream leaving with no gap in between and have been unable to get to the village. The mud dragged out on to the road makes it very slippy and I do worry about vehicles coming around the corner and not being able to stop and an accident happening.

In summary the location, in my opinion, was suitable for a small local club but is wholly unsuitable for a national venue.

Thank you for taking the time to read this email.

Yours sincerely,

Jenny Bowes.

Stone Barn, The Green, Hornton.

This communication and any attachments are confidential and the information contained within them may not be used or disclosed except for the purpose for

If you receive this communication in error, please tell us as soon as possible.

Please note that, whilst we try to ensure that attachments are virus-free, we cannot accept responsibility for situations where this is not the case.

This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged information. You should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately.

Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software viruses, it cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as a result of such viruses. You should carry out your own virus checks before opening the e-mail(and/or any attachments).

Unless expressly stated otherwise, the contents of this e-mail represent only the views of the sender and does not impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the Council to any course of action..